
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

August 16, 2021            Ice Cream Social                     Backyard 3742 So. 7th St. W 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 6:55 pm.  Ice cream provided by the club.  

Minutes: Cathy read the minutes from the June 21, 2021 meeting. Two minor corrections (Sie 

Shindler’s memorial service was in Lewistown (not Great Falls) and see note below on 

business cards (10 to a page, not 30). 

Treasurer’s Report:  Amounts are in the official minutes.  No bills. Dues are due at $40.00. 

(Please send dues to Hellgate Car Club, PO Box 2102, Missoula, MT 59806) 

Old Business:  Greg reminded us that he can make us personalized business cards with a 

photo of our car on them (10 to a page, card stock). The club website, your name and contact 

info would be listed.  No cost to you; club will pay for the card stock and ink cartridges. The 

cards could be used to introduce other old car enthusiasts to our club.   Email Greg at 

gw4300@gmail.com  along with your car photo and info. 

Lochsa Lodge tour & lunch:  Perry reported that 5 cars (3 English, 2 American) with 9 people 

took the tour on Aug. 14.  Larry and Bev Berry, Stan Cohen and Perry Francis, Jim Valeo, 

Doug and Karen Winz, and Burns and Sharon Wryn participated. 

 

New Business:  

Upcoming Tours & Shows:  Fred announced the “Cruisin’ the Flathead” Tour on Saturday, 

August, 28.  This tour, sponsored by the Mission Valley Cruisers, is similar to the one last year 

in which cars circled the lake, except this year will be clockwise.  Registration will be in Polson 

from 8 to 10 am.  Details to come. 

Fred said he and Perry are working on some other tour possibilities, so stayed tuned to your 

email and Honker. 

Mall Show Canceled:  Jeff announced that the Mall Show (which had been scheduled for 

September 11) has been cancelled.   Possibly it will happen in April of 2022. 

Xmas Party, December 5, 2021:  Mary announced that she has already reserved us a space 

at the Westside Lanes Bowling Alley where they can offer a buffet at a reasonable price.  

Details to come. 

Other Announcements:  

Doug reminded us that our club will be sponsoring the State Tour in the spring of 2022.  No 

date has been set yet. Doug asked us to be thinking of possible tours. 

Jeff Stevens announced that he’s planning to start a Montana chapter for the Antique Auto 

Club of America.  There are no active clubs in MT. He would like to sponsor a show in 

Missoula if he can recruit enough people to put a club together.  There has never been a show 
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is the Northwest. He plans to contact other clubs in the area too. Antique cars 25 years and 

older, including foreign and domestic are eligible. Judges for shows are trained and awards are 

given. Jeff will keep us updated. 

**Helen Johnson needs some help going through boxes of car stuff.  She also has club related 

hats, jackets, and shirts she would like to give away.   

Greg reminded us that statewide car events are posted on the website. 

montanapioneerandclassicautoclub.org 

 

Next Meeting:   Stay tuned to your email and Hellgate Honker newsletter. 

Fall Tour, Great Falls, September 10-12, 2021.  See the July 2021 Times for information and 

registration form. 

 

Adjourned: 8 pm   5 

50/50:  Dave McIntosh ($16.00)  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Cathy Smyers, Secretary  

 

**(Since our meeting, this has changed. The club now has the club related stuff, and she has 

only ‘59 Oldsmobile parts left.   Please contact Helen at 274-4040, but don’t wait too long as 

she is moving to Coeur d’ Alene, ID, in September to live near her son, daughter-in-law, and 

grandchild. Her house has already sold) 


